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THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for June 2013
I will lead the blind by ways they have not known, along unfamiliar paths I will guide them; I will turn the darkness into light before them and make the rough places smooth. These are the things I will do; I will not forsake them. Isaiah 42:16
Message from Our Pastor

Well, I’m married. I must admit, it is pretty great so far.  I’m not sure it has entirely sunken in yet though.  I mean this is a pretty huge deal.  My life is forever changed by this one single event.  Changed in a very, very, good way, but still changed all the same.  I have made vows tying myself to another person for the rest of my life.  I have made promises to that person.  Promises I intend to keep.  Promises I will have to work at for the rest of my life.

Now, we make a lot of promises in life.  Some are huge like the promises of marriage.  Others are nothing in comparison like promising to take out the garbage or do the dishes.  But a promise is still a promise.  It is a pledge, a vow, that we will keep our word.  That we will do what we say.  They truly are amazing things, these promises we make.  But here is the problem, we don’t always keep them.   We are human and as such we are not even close to perfect.  So we often fail in keeping our promises, both big and small.  The garbage doesn’t get taken out and marriages fail.  It is a harsh reality of life; promises are not always kept. At least not by us.

Luckily for us that isn’t the way God works with promises.  You see God makes a lot of promises in the Bible to lots of different people.  In that, God is no different than anyone else.  But here is the thing; God keeps all those promises he makes.  God keeps his promises to Abraham and to Jacob.  God keeps his promises to Moses and Joshua. God keeps his promises to David and Solomon.   And God keeps his promises to us.  For God has made many promises to us as well.  Promises to love us no matter what.  Promises of forgiveness and salvation through the death of Christ.  Promises that no matter what happens to us in life we are not alone.  Promises of His Holy Spirit being a part of us and active in our lives.  Amazing promises that God has made to each and every one of us.  Promises which we can always count on.  Promises which will never be broken.  Why? Because God promises they won’t.  And God never breaks a promise, and never will.

Newsletter

The Newsletter was adopted by 
Wade, Kathy & Ryan Marshall 
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In loving memory of 

Christal Marshall & Kathryn Cullinane
Congratulations!
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Best wishes to Pastor Jeremy & Liz Winter for a long and happy life together with God’s blessing!
   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for June will go for the young people going to Fortune Lake Camp.
   Confirmands
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Applause was given the Confirmands for a job well done.  Congratulations Callie, Taylor, David and Michael!

   Trinity & Zion Bible Study

Bible Study will resume June 13th.  Zion will continue studying the Book of Acts on Thursdays at 7 pm.  Trinity will continue studying 1 Samuel on Fridays at 1 pm.  
   NOIZ
NOIZ will meet on June 23 at 7:00 pm.  All High School students are invited to come and take part.
Zion’s Service Sunday for June
On Service Sundays, we will go out into the community together to help others and do God’s work.  So on June 30th, I invite everyone to stick around after church as we join together for a meal and then head out into the world.  If you have suggestions for projects that will help the community, please contact a council member or the Pastor.
Mid-Summer Pole Raising
Trinity will be having their annual Mid-summer Pole Raising on June 23rd.  Tying leaves will start at 2:00 pm followed by the pole raising.  The Pot luck luncheon will start at 4:00 p.m.  Everyone is welcome!
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Wedding Anniversaries

John & Jane Chambers
6

Mike & Jodi Gustafson
12

Paul & Tammy Shepard
19

Ivan & Karen Schlehuber
20

Gary & Monica Sorenson
27

Ernie & Kris Vallier
28

Birthdays in June

Michael Lennington
June 5


Carol Richel
June 5

Kennedy Music
June 6

Jeff Gamble 
June 8

Eunice Therrian 
June 9

Audrey Stenson
June 10

Gayle Lamoreaux
June 13

Zachery Bigger
June 14

Sheridan Bigger 
June 19

Nick Schlehuber
June 21

Abby LaLonde
June 22

Dan Spencer 
June 24

Mark Elmblad
June 27

David LaVake
June 30

Samantha LaVake
June 30

Baptismal Anniversaries

Ryan Marshall
1

Ben Idalski
11

Bill Harju
13

Joel Dodds
18

Cara St. Andrew
20

Ben Doran
20

Karen Schlehuber
23

Jim Campbell
25

Prayer List
(The prayer list is started new each year.  If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please fill out a yellow card or call the church)
Bonnie Bergeron, Ann Dyer, Jim Dyer, Carl Belonga, Mary Belonga, Ruth Cope, Dave Movalson, Shelah Stage, Dan Pope, LaTaunya Paquin, Christine Movalson Shaw, Silas Robert, Phil Richel, Paul Grondin, Regina Turner, Nadine Dandona, Jackie Kallstrom, Ronald Lennington, Pat Bell, Mary Streeter, Amy Kinjorski, Janice Werkheiser, Joy Olsen Marolf, Ken Smith and Larry Leveille.
Zion Funeral Committee April - July
Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (643-7710)

Co-leader: Marialana Nygard (231) 436-7235

Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters

June 2

Delores & Cliff Marshall

June 9

Jerry & Susan Fenlon

June 16

LaJoice Family

June 23

Sandy & Fred Feleppa

June 30

Gloria Marshall & Donna Harju

Lectors

June 2
Betsy Turf
June 9

Dawn Akers
June 16

Linda Wilkins
June 23

Sandy Feleppa
June 30

Fred Feleppa
Communion Assistants

June 2
Faith Gaubault
June 9

Paul Shepard
June 16

Tim Idalski
June 23

Jerry Fenlon
Altar:  Susan Fenlon
Money Counters:  Judy Ryerse & Susan Fenlon
Trinity Worship Families
June 2
Rose Family
June 9

Gustafson Family
June 16

Movalson Family
June 23

Lamoreaux Family
June 30

Chalmers Family
Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, June 17
Zion Council Meeting – 6:30 pm, June 19
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Zion’s Council Members
Treasurer:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552


Jerry Fenlon
643-8730

                           Susan Fenlon
643-8730

Faith Gaubault
298-1800


Paul Shepard
984-2069


                           Tim Idalski
643-6574


Fred Feleppa
643-6793


Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Alan Dyer
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2013 through April 20, 2013

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Building
	$2,995.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$0.00
	

	
	General
	$21,494.87
	

	
	Thrivent Financial 
	$98.00
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$4,220.00
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$28,807.87

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	
	

	
	Administration
	$2,205.31
	

	
	Benevolence
	$2,000.00
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$4,859.49
	

	
	Education
	$72.55
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$685.69
	

	
	Pastoral
	$15,091.17
	

	
	Worship
	$980.84
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$2,074.51
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	$27,969.56

	Balance:
	
	
	 $         838.31 

	***********************************************************

	4/20/2013
	
	
	

	General fund owes Building fund:
	
	 $     9,158.00 

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	 $     9,995.00 

	
	
	
	

	General Fund balance:
	
	 $         946.69 

	Building Fund balance:
	
	 $   12,540.29 

	Thrivent Investment Management Fund:
	
	 $         313.09 

	WELCA Kitchen Fund:
	
	 $     7,752.95 

	2011 -2013 Capital Campaign Donations
	
	 $   18,759.00 


Trinity Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

May 20, 2013
Those present were Pega and John Kennedy, Jerri and Jim Rose, Sharon Chalmers, Lois Movalson and Pastor Jeremy

Pastor opened the meeting with a prayer and reported Synod Assembly went well.  The take away topic was to try and address poverty in our respective communities.  Bible Study will resume when Pastor returns from his honeymoon.

Secretary's Report - Read and Approved

Treasurer's Report - Read and Approved

Financial Secretary's Report - Unavailable



OLD BUSINESS

Elevator - We have changed maintenance companies from Wright/Fillippa to Great Lakes.  It will cost us $70.00 quarterly for maintenance.  Load tests are $450.

Carpet - We will just put new carpet in the downstairs and we will call Superior Carpet to do it.    

Electricity - Tom will call the electrician again to fix the wiring.

Communion - We are going back to the communion cup instead of the individual cups.

Interest Earned - Lois reported on the interest earned from ELCA and Thrivent.


NEW BUSINESS 

Mid-Summer Pole - Mid-summer is June 23.  The crowns look good enough to use this year on the pole. 

Non-profit Status - Pega sought signatures for the non-profit number form.

The meeting was adjourned with the Lord's Prayer

Respectfully Submitted,
Sharon Chalmers
Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

April 30, 2013

Present:  Pastor Jeremy, Dawn Akers, Fred Feleppa, Jerry Fenlon, Susan Fenlon, Faith Gaubault, Lorraine Graham and Paul Shepard

Meeting opened with Pastor leading us in devotions and prayer at 6:40 p.m.  President Faith Gaubault presided.

The Secretary Report was approved as presented.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.

Pastor’s Report:

The Fashion Show for the Hope Chest went well.  The confirmands did a great job helping out.  There was a lot of good food.

Bible Study will continue for the first two weeks of May.

There are two more weeks of Confirmation followed by a Game Night.  Confirmation Sunday is on the 19th.  Confirmands will arrive early for a pre-service brunch.

We will be collecting quarters for World Hunger to take to the Synod Assembly.  It is the 25th Anniversary of the ELCA.

We will be conducting the service for the 4th of July Vesper Cruise again this year.

Graduation Sunday will be May 26th.  Bishop Skrenes will be conducting the service.  We still need a substitute for Pastor Jeremy for June 9th.

Old Business:

There are only a few more hours of work to finish off the kitchen.

New Business:

It was decided that the Service Sunday for May will be moved up a week to the 19th.  We will be having a picnic and then placing flowers at Lakeside Cemetery.  We will ask for contributions for the picnic.

There was a discussion on changing our company for garbage collection.  We still have some time on our contract with Waste Management.  There are two other possible choices to go with.  We will table the issue until our contract runs out.

Faith discussed the definition and goals of the council.  We were given a spiritual gifts hand-out to help determine our interests.  Faith asked that each council member focus on their areas and come up with goals for the next meeting.  Jerry – Maintenance, Lorraine – Youth, Susan – Worship/Altar, Paul – Christian Education, Tim – Community Outreach, Fred – Stewardship, and Faith – Christian Community.  She suggested we use guidelines like “Call to Action” for ideas to implement.  Pastor Jeremy said he would look for other resources.

It was decided that the lawn would be taken care of on a volunteer basis over the summer.

We discussed doing something in honor of Mother’s Day.  Susan will look into getting flowers to hand out.

The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham
Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

May 22, 2013

Present:  Pastor Jeremy, Fred Feleppa, Jerry Fenlon, Susan Fenlon, Faith Gaubault, Lorraine Graham, Tim Idalski and Paul Shepard

Meeting opened with Pastor leading us in devotions and prayer at 6:30 p.m.  President Faith Gaubault presided.

The Secretary Report was approved with one correction.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.

Pastor’s Report:

Confirmation Sunday went very well.  The Confirmands did a great job.

The Synod Assembly went very well.  The emphasis was on poverty awareness in our communities.  Susan, who attended for the first time, reported on some of what happened.  

As of now, there will be no vesper cruises this summer, due to the unavailability of the boat we used before.  There are other options we will be looking into; possibly sermons on the beach.

Service Sunday went well.  We got a lot of work done on the lower half of Lake Side Cemetery

Old Business:

The work in the kitchen is finished.  The new stoves have been ordered.  There is a possibility of getting a grill on sale to use for the steak dinners.  It was moved and approved to buy new step stools for the kitchen as the old ones are unstable.

We will find out when the garbage contract is up and look into finding a less expensive company.

It was suggested we take photos of Service Sunday activities for the newspaper to let people know what we are doing.  This might generate some suggestions for things to do and some other groups may want to combine with our efforts.  One suggestion for the next Service Sunday is to “spruce up” downtown.  We could contact Community Action for ideas.

We have something planned to recognize our graduate for next Sunday.

All three Sundays of Pastor’s vacation now have replacements: Bishop Skrenes, Dave VanDam and Mike Herman.

The grass will be mowed this weekend.  We are experiencing a grub problem on the church grounds.

New Business:

Faith said she had a council study guide that we might use.

She asked if we had thought about our goals since the last meeting.  Pastor said he planned to talk with each of us to go over our goals.

In honor of Father’s Day we decided to have “Donuts with Dad” for that Sunday.

It was suggested that we plan our steak dinners to coincide with the biker groups.

Faith mentioned that there was a self-defense class on June 8th sponsored by the Diane Peppler Resource Center for those who are interested

The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham
How to Stop Church Gossip
Mildred, the church gossip, and self-appointed monitor of the church's morals, kept sticking her nose into other people's business.  Several members did not approve of her extra- curricular activities, but feared her enough to maintain their silence. 

She made a mistake, however, when she accused Frank, a new member, of being an alcoholic after she saw his old pickup parked in front of the town's only bar one afternoon.

She emphatically told Frank (and several others) that every one seeing it there would know what he was doing!  Frank, a man of few words, stared at her for a moment and just turned and walked away.  He didn't explain, defend, or deny.  He said nothing. 

Later that evening, Frank quietly parked his pickup in front of Mildred's house .... walked home .... and left it there all night. 

(You gotta love Frank!)
He's going to Heaven

Father Murphy walks into a pub in Donegal, and says to the first man he meets, "Do you want to go to heaven?" 

The man said, "I do Father." 

The priest said, "Then stand over there against the wall." 

Then the priest asked the second man, "Do you want to got to heaven?" 

"Certainly, Father," was the man's reply. 

"Then stand over there against the wall," said the priest. 

Then Father Murphy walked up to O'Toole and said, "Do you want to go to heaven?" 

O'Toole said, "No, I don't Father." 

The priest said, "I don't believe this. You mean to tell me that when you die you don't want to go to heaven?" 

O'Toole said, "Oh, when I die, yes. I thought you were getting a group together to go right now."
Contact Information
Pastor Jeremy Winter may be reached at 906-643-0391 or at jwinter001@gmail.com  or in case of emergencies, 

Pastor’s cell phone number is 712-389-2747

Church telephone: 906-643-7870 - Answering machine

The secretary is in the office from 9 - 12 on Tuesdays & Thursdays

The email address for the church is:    ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at www.lutheransonline.com   

[image: image13.jpg]


Find us on Facebook at 
" 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace 
 
Dates to Remember in June
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Flag Day - June 14th

                      Happy Father’s Day!
                              June 16th

June 28th Down Memory Lane Parade

June 29th  St. Ignace Car Show[image: image3.png]
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